Durham Police Department 86 Dover Road Durham, New Hampshire 03824

MEMORANDUM

June 11, 2020

RECEIVED
Town of Durham

JUN 12 2020

To:

Michael Behrendt, Planner

3014 1 2 2020

From:

Dave Kurz, Chief of Police

Planning, Assessing and Zoning

Re:

Bagdad Woods Addition

I have the following comments regarding the construction of an addition to the existing Bagdad Woods complex at 38 Madbury Road:

- Lighting in the accompanying parking lot should be designed to hinder vandalism and thefts from vehicles yet not intrude upon neighboring properties.
- Unit numbering should be developed so that police personnel can easily and quickly locate units, i.e., 120 for unit 20 on the 1st floor and 320 for unit 20 on the 3rd floor.
- The Police Department does not believe a traffic study is warranted for this property.

I have observed no issues that would hinder the Durham Police from providing services to this facility.

If you have any questions pertaining to my suggestions, please do not hesitate to contact me.